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Dear Vadil Members 
Welcome to the month of April.  
Firstly, my sincere apologies for the delay in sending this month’s 
newsletter. Also in last month’s newsletter, “Chass” for the month of 
February, I wrote March. For the month of February it  was sponsored 
by Chandrakantaben Parmar, many thanks to her and sorry again. 

DONATIONS:  
7/03:*Chaas for the month of March was sponsored by a non-member, 
Parin Nathoo. Many thanks to her from the Kendra. 
*The sponsors for Special lunch were Shantilal & Vanitaben Shah 
and Ratibhai & Kantaben Shah. This was in remembrance of their beloved 
father late Shree Devchand Bhoja Shah’s 50th ‘Punya Tithi’, who passed 
away in Mombasa exactly 50 years ago on 7/3/1969. Many thanks to them 
*A special thanks to Binaben, Rasilaben & Prabhudasbhai Shah for 
sponsoring chocolates which were given at the Entrance to the Hall. 
14/03: *£25 from an anonymous donor.  Many thanks from Kendra. 

21/03: Lunch was sponsored by Induben and Sobhagbhai Z Shah in 

celebration of 75th birthday of Dinesh Z Shah, which was on 13/3. 
And 79th birthday of Sobhagbhai Z. Shah, which was on 16/3. Kendra’s 
Congratulations to them.  
* £50 from Jasuben Sheth in celebration of the birthday of her husband 
Dolatrai Sheth, which was on 20/3. Kendra’s Congratulations. 
*£25 from Jaswanti Shah on the occasion of the birth of great great grand-
daughter to her son Riki and wife Meera. Kendra’s Heartiest 

Congratulations to the family. 
*Our members Kokilaben and Bhikubhai Solanki have donated two large 
Cool Bags to Kendra, which can be used during our outings, picnics 
etc.  Many thanks from Kendra. 

PROGRAMMES IN MARCH 2019 
7/03: We had our Music programme and over 350 members and guests in 

attendance and all enjoyed the melodious music of Anand &Shefali, also 
enjoyed the sponsored Special lunch.  We have received several emails 
and phone calls from members that this was another superb programme. 
14/03: Jasuben had organised the Quiz in Groups of 4 with 9 teams and 

had prepared questions.  Everybody thoroughly enjoyed the game. 

21/03: After lunch we had a programme “Chai with Jasu”. The 

participants were Bhartiben Kotecha and Anilbhai Bhuva.  This was 
something unique as normally such programmes are with well-known 
personalities in the society.  But Jasuben had invited two less abled 
members one Wheel Chair user and the other with a tripod stand. She must 
be heartily congratulated for this innovative idea. The discussion was 
mostly pertaining to their disabilities and their lifestyle. 
Vinodbhai Kapashi gave vote of thanks and said it was interesting to see 
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how one has to cope with difficulties in life. He also gave some insight into our festivals. Other 
members sang songs.  Everyone enjoyed the programme. 

25/03: The 156 members and guests who had joined in the trip to Torquay 

had a wonderful time last week. The weather on all five days was sunny. Both 
Hotel accommodations were good with healthy English vegetarian food which was 

enjoyed by all.  Everyone thoroughly enjoyed the famous Devon scone and 

cream-tea, sightseeing and the entertainments at hotels.  We have received 

several messages of this excellent trip which was arranged at such a low cost. We 
thank all those who have sent messages and assure them that we will try and 

organise more trips. NVK appears to have direct contact with the weatherman 

to enjoy the English Riviera with a superb weather.  

28/03: 118 members came for our weekly gathering for Yoga and lunch. There 

was no programme as 140 members had gone on a trip to Torquay.   
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